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Costa Mesa Historical Society 
 Presents 

“85 Years of Lions Club, 
65 years of Fish Fry 

in Costa Mesa” 
 

Sunday, October 21 
Doors open 2:00  
Program at 2:30 

 
Free Admission 
Refreshments for all 

 

Historical Society 
Museum 

1870 Anaheim Avenue 
Northwest Corner of 
Lions Park Complex 

 

What’s in the secret batter?  How many Lions does it 
take to put on a Fish Fry?  How many dinners do you 
serve?  Where’d you get that hat?! 
 

For answers to these and other probing questions, 
please join us for an afternoon with Mike Scheafer, 
incoming president of the Costa Mesa-Newport Har-
bor Lions Club. 
 

Mike was born and raised in the Costa Mesa area.  
He is active in many community and civic organiza-
tions and has chaired the annual Fish Fry a number 
of times. The annual event helps to raise tens of 
thousands of dollars for local charities including Sight 
First and Lions Youth Outreach. 
 

Come hear about what it takes to host a Costa Mesa 
summer tradition! 

 

President’s Message — 
 

Celebrating a Segerstrom Gift 
 
On Sunday, September 9th, a special event was held 
at Estancia Park. The event paid tribute to the Seger-
strom family who in 1962 signed the documents giv-
ing the Diego Sepulveda Adobe and five acres to the 
city of Costa Mesa. The gift had one condition: the 
building and grounds were to be preserved as a park 
and historic site. 
  

Approximately 200 guests 
attended the invitation only 
event. Ed Arnold was mas-
ter of ceremonies. In at-
tendance were members of 
the Segerstrom family, city 
and county officials and 
representatives of the His-
torical Society. The Society 
was founded in 1966 as a 
result of the restored adobe dedication on August 28th 
of that year. 
 

As part of the ceremonies, one of the original adobe 
bricks from the 1965 restoration was presented to the 
Historical Society by Anton Segerstrom and Sandy 
Segerstrom Daniels. The brick was a gift from Cathy 
Bybee. Cathy’s mother, Carolee Stevens, second 
President of the Historical Society, rescued the brick 
from rain damage during the restoration of 1965 and 
held it for safekeeping until her passing several years 
ago. 
 

The gift of the adobe and surrounding area was the 
first of many contributions made by the Segerstrom 
family to the arts and culture of the city of Costa Me-
sa. Our thanks and appreciation to the Segerstrom 
family for making the decision to preserve history 50 
years ago. 
 

Bob Palazzola 

Promoting and preserving Costa Mesa’s history is our mission. 

Diego Sepúlveda Adobe 

Speaker: Mike Scheafer  



Recollections of a Local Boy 
  
 

John Shirley, a former resident, grew up in Costa Mesa be-
tween 1924 and 1942.  The following is the final excerpt from 
“Costa Mesa, A Long Time Ago.” 

  
* * * * * * * * 

  

A Few Old Timer Friends  

 

Mr. and Mrs. Charles TeWinkle were close friends. His 

hardware store was important to farmers and tradesmen 

and all. When money was so difficult to come by, Christ-

mas presents were modest and practical, often only socks, 

a shirt, and a little candy. The only expensive presents I 

remember from those days came from the TeWinkles.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

They sold toys in their hardware store and, on Christmas 

Eve, my dad would bring home presents from Mr. and 

Mrs. TeWinkle. There was always a very nice mechani-

cal toy for me; once even a train set.  
 

In 1946, after I decided to study to become a veterinarian, 

my dad suggested I take some of my army savings and 

buy a horse so I would be knowledgeable around horses, 

could learn to ride, care for, shoe, and train it.   
 

I bought a Palomino gelding with white mane and tail 

which we named “Cottontail.” I spent only nine months 

with the horse, then left home to attend the University of 

California at Davis. My dad was a fine horseman, and in 

spite of his cancer could ride and enjoy the horse for a 

few years. Mr. TeWinkle had a very nice Palomino as 

well, and he and my father would ride together.  

 

In 1957 when I wanted to build a veterinary hospital, I 

needed money.  The local bank lent me $15,000 of the 

$25,000 I needed. I owned the land free and clear.  

Mr. TeWinkle visited me, and I showed him the land and 

a model of the hospital I had built out of balsa wood.  He 

was a very conservative businessman and did not want to 

spoil me. He lent me $4,000. I borrowed $2,000 from my 

sister and $4,000 from a businessman in Livermore. That 

hospital was and still is a fine facility. It was the first vet-

erinary hospital to serve Livermore, Pleasanton, San Ra-

mon, Dublin, Danville and Alamo. Those six communi-

ties contained about 14,000 people. They now contain 

almost 350,000 residents. It reminds me of another place 

that grew fast. At one time Santa Ana was considered a 

big city with 35,000 residents. When I left Orange Coun-

ty in 1942, the population was about 90,000 people; to-

day it is close to four million. 
  
Another old-timer was Judge Dodge. He was Justice of 

the Peace for many years and had his office in his home 

west of town.  He was a leader in getting Newport Har-

bor High School built and was chairman of the high 

school board for many years.   He was one of my cus-

tomers on my paper route, and I only had to go to his 

house once a month to collect the 35-cent newspaper bill. 
 

We only had one police officer, Constable Vaughn. He 

didn’t wear a uniform, at least I never saw him in one, 

and I think he used his own car. He was missing a leg, or 

most of a leg. He was good natured, and the two thou-

sand people in Costa Mesa were law abiding. He held 

that position for a long time. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Mr. Pinkley had the only drug store in town for a many 

years.  The best thing about his store was the counter and 

stools where you could sit and order a wonderful milk 

shake or an ice cream soda for ten cents.  He was a pleas-

ant man and very involved in community affairs. I am 

sure he was a member of the Lions Club and was part of 

the big annual fish fry which drew about 1,500 people.  
 

Another big meal for the community involved my father. 

The American Legion Post had a nice Veterans building,  

Charles W. and Julia “Goldie” TeWinkle 

Dad (in white) and Charles TeWinkle 

Alvin “Pink” Pinkley 



 

Fall Garage Sale 
 

Join us at Susan Weeks’s 

house, 2949 Andros, for the 

Mesa Verde Garage Sale, 

Sat. Oct. 13, 8am to 2pm. 
  

Thanks to all who donated 

furniture, household and gift 

items for the Sale. If you would like to donate an item or 

two, there is still time.  Please contact the Society at 949-

631-5918. 

 Bobôs Old Fashioned 
Ice Cream* 

 

Come See UsðBring Your Friends! 

Sat. & Sun. Oct. 6 & 7, 10am to 4pm 
Orange County Market Place 

 

*Proceeds from the sale of bars benefit 
the activities & programs of the 
 Costa Mesa Historical Society 

and a large and active membership. I remember helping 

my dad prepare an annual barbeque for about 500 people.  

He, with help of several other veterans, would dig a fairly 

deep hole in the ground next to the building. They filled 

the bottom with fair size boulders, most 8-12 inches in 

diameter. They would then light a big fire in the pit and 

keep it burning for a long time. When the rocks were very 

hot, they covered the rock with corrugated iron or tin pan-

els like those used as roofing on barns. The beef roasts 

were wrapped in cheese cloth and then wet burlap and 

placed on the hot metal sheets. The pit would be closed 

with dirt. When the meat was done, long lines of people 

would wait their turns for the delicious meal. 
 

Mr. Clair Nelson was the owner of Nelson’s Feed and 

Seed, an important 

store for the farm 

families of Costa 

Mesa. Mr. Nelson 

was also involved 

in community af-

fairs. Except for 

Officer Vaughn, 

Nelson and the men 

I mentioned above 

were all mayors or 

councilmen after the 

city incorporated.    
 

I have mentioned a few men I can remember, and I wish I 

could remember the names of more women, other than my 

excellent teachers. I remember a fine building that was the 

Women’s Club House. It had an area that served as an au-

ditorium with a stage. I really do not know anything about 

this club, but do remember when I was in the eighth grade 

and played the part of Bob Cratchit in the play, A Christ-

mas Carol. It was staged in the Women’s Club House. I 

don’t remember who played Tiny Tim but imagine that he 

had to ride on my shoulders. 
 

There were many good people in Costa Mesa, including 

Mexican and Japanese families. They, and the rest of the 

families that settled in Costa Mesa from many parts of the 

nation, all seemed to get along fine. They did their best to 

keep their families fed and together during some trying 

times. Many of those parents who struggled so much in 

the Depression soon faced another difficult time. They had 

to send their sons off to war knowing many would face 

danger and death. These same good men and women 

flocked to the shipyards, airplane factories and other in-

dustries that built 320,000 airplanes, thousands of naval 

vessels and many thousands of landing craft, 60,000 tanks, 

several hundred thousand artillery pieces, millions of truck 

and jeeps, supplying our military and many of our allies. 

America was the Arsenal of Democracy, and Costa Mesa 

people played their part.        Continued at top 

I wish I could remember more, but my 87-year-old mind 

doesn’t work as well as it used to. I have been married to 

Helen for 61 years and we have two fine sons and three 

wonderful daughters, four grandchildren, and a great 

granddaughter. They grew up in Livermore when it was a 

fairly small city and in a more prosperous time. I hope 

they will appreciate growing up in Livermore as much as 

I appreciate growing up in Costa Mesa. 

Nelson Feed Store 2240 Newport Blvd 

featured livestock feed, Froz-n-Food 

lockers, and at least two grades of 

Texaco gasoline. 
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What’s Happening   
 

 

§ In Memoriam:  Manuel “Mike” Rice passed away recently.  Our condolences to his wife Astrid and family. 
 

§ Salute to Veterans:  Sun. November 18ðDoors open 2pm; Program at 2:30pm. Speaker to be announced.  

Costa Mesa Historical Society Museum, 1870 Anaheim Avenue, Northwest Corner of Lions Park Complex. 

 

§ Like us on Facebook: www.facebook.com/costa mesa historical society  

 

Annual  Special  
Individual $  15.00 Historical Society Life Member $ 1000.00 
Family $  20.00 SAAAB Wing Annual Member $     10.00 
Student (under 16) $    5.00 SAAAB Wing Life Member $     50.00 
Contributing $  50.00   

Business & Professional $ 100.00   
Public Agency $ 100.00   
Benefactor $ 250.00   

Make your checks payable to the Costa Mesa Historical Society. 

The Society, a non-profit 501(c)(3) organization, operates under the Corporation Laws of the State of California. 


